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Dear Sophie 

Thank you for writing to me about climate change. You are right to be very serious about 
climate change and I want you to know that I am too. 

The world shares one atmosphere which means climate change is a global problem that needs a 
global solution. Australia is working very hard with other countries to fix this problem. 

Australia has a plan to get our emissions down to net zero by the year 2050. Already we have 
reduced emissions by 20 per cent, more than New Zealand, Canada, Japan and the United States. 

Our investments in new, low emissions technologies will help get us there by reducing our 
emissions, improving energy use in homes and business, and getting us ready for exciting new 
technologies like hydrogen and electric cars. 

We are already leading the world in renewable energy, installing it nearly eight times faster than 
the world average per person. One in four homes in Australia have solar panels on their roof -
more than anywhere else in the world. 

I strongly encourage you to keep learning more about science, technology, engineering and 
:-r:�ths: By t.nqersta:.d-ing the:;e challenges a�d v✓orking togetlrer or1 solutions, we wiii• ue abic: tu 
make a real contribution to our environment and take strong climate action. 

Every step helps to make a difference and Australia needs young people like you who are 
passionate and want to help care for our air, oceans, rivers and forests. 

Thank you again for writing to me on this important issue. 

Yours sincerely 

Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600 


